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Illinois Power Agency Releases Draft Carbon Mitigation Credit  
Procurement Plan for Public Comment  

 
September 17, 2021 

 
Pursuant to Section 1-75(d-10) of the Illinois Power Act, as recently enacted through Public Act 
102-0662, the Illinois Power Agency has released its draft Carbon Mitigation Credit Procurement 
Plan for public comment.  As required under Public Act 102-0662, this plan sets forth the process 
for the procurement of carbon mitigation credits generated by at-risk nuclear plants in 
recognition of their carbon free attributes, and to support those plants' continued operation.  
As required by state law, public comments on the Carbon Mitigation Credit Procurement Plan are 
due by September 24, 2021.  After receipt of public comments, the Agency will revise the Plan as 
warranted and file that Plan with the Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) for approval.  The ICC 
will have 42 days for its review and approval of the Carbon Mitigation Credit Procurement Plan.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact IPA Chief Legal Counsel Brian Granahan at 
Brian.Granahan@Illinois.gov.     
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